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Mister President, 

 

In the name of the Romanian citizens, I was asked by the association Alianta Romania 

Km 0, NGOs, and fellow citizens, to write a few lines and voice to you the people’s 

concern regarding the activity of his Excellency Mark GITENSTEIN, US Ambassador to 

Romania.  

 

As for myself, I am the granddaughter of Princess Catherine CARADJA (1893-1993), 

member of the Lafayette Order and recipient of the Valley Forge Freedom Foundation 

award, also known as "the angel of Ploiesti" by ex- American POWs (whom she called her 

"boys") in Romania during WW II. She was the one who confronted and put pressure on 

Nazi Germans to ensure the POWs would be kept in Romania, and were treated under 

her close watch (she brought them everything she could in order to ease their plight). 

  

With this I introduce myself, but it also serves to show that we are not some kind of 

anti-American movement, to prevent anybody from discrediting us with such an argument. 

  

I can assure you that we are proud to be a NATO member country, and an EU member.  

During the month of January 2012, spontaneous protests began in Bucharest as well as 

in other cities in Romania. The reason was triggered by the draft of a new Healthcare 

Law, but what kept people protesting up until these very days, is the profound corruption 

of most Romanian politicians.  

 

What we want is a new political class, new people, a clean start, and we ask for the 

NGO's and the Romanian civil society's voice to be heard, and for their call to dialogue 

to be answered and treated with utmost respect.  

 

The Romanian people were extremely surprised and offended when Mr. Gitenstein, after 

meeting with President Basescu, made the following public statement:  

 

“The simple fact that people can exercise their God given right to have a different 

opinion without the fear of being shot from the roof tops is a sign of progress. If you 

have any doubt regarding this issue, just ask the citizens of Syria of their view on it.”  

 

Leaving aside the fact that we have much higher expectations from our democratic 

regime, the ambassador’s observation came in the context of acts of extremely brutal 

repression by the military riot police, and outraged the Romanian people. 



 


